Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	John T. and Victoria Finch, 

                                       Complainants              

v. 

Union Electric Company,
d/b/a AmerenUE

                                       Respondent
	))))))))
	Case No. EC-2004-0411

	
	
	


STAFF REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE REPORT

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), by and through counsel, and respectfully states as follows: 


1.  On February 18, 2004, John T. and Victoria L. Finch filed a formal complaint against Union Electric Company, d/b/a AmerenUE (AmerenUE).  


2.  On February 19, 2004, the Commission issued a Notice of Complaint.  In this Notice, the Commission directed AmerenUE to file within 30 days of the date of the Notice of Complaint, i.e., by March 20, 2004, an answer to the complaint or notice that the complaint has been satisfied.  


3.  On February 20, 2004, the Commission issued an Order directing Staff to file its Report by March 20, 2004.  This date was extended to April 1, 2004 by Commission Order on March 22, 2004. 


4.  Staff has been in contact with the Complainants and AmerenUE in the course of the Staff’s investigation.  Staff has reason to believe, based on contact with the other Parties, that Complainants and AmerenUE have reached an agreement in this case and expects such agreement to be filed with the Commission within seven (7) days.  Counsel for AmerenUE and the Office of the Public Counsel have no objection to this request.  Staff has not been able to contact Complainants about this filing. 


WHEREFORE Staff hereby requests an extension of time from April 1, 2004 to April 9, 2004, to file its Report on the investigation ordered by the Commission.  

Respectfully submitted,
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Certificate of Service

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, or transmitted by facsimile or electronic mail to all counsel of record this 1st day of April 2004.

/s/ Robert V. Franson




PAGE  

2

